OPERATIONS DEPARTMENT

00# 23-03
Effective November 27, 2023

Subject: Sounding the bell when passing cars on the street

To: Operations Personnel and All Concerned

In operation on Volunteer Boulevard, a situation regularly occurs when a car
passes another. This creates a blind corner which can hide pedestrians.

Operators MUST ring the bell as they pass the opposing car and keep speed to no
more than 5 mph.

Kevin Zebley
Operations Manager



